
               

            

             

           

            

                       

                    

  
 

  

1st October 2020 
  
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Firstly, we would like to thank you for your support with the re-opening of our school.  It is great to have 
all students back at Limehurst and learning again. 
 
As the vast majority of transmission of coronavirus takes place indoors, it is essential that we continue to 
ensure that our buildings are well ventilated.  Because of this, government guidance states that we must 
keep the doors and windows of our classrooms open.  Students will not be able to wear any extra 
outerwear in lessons. Consequently, as the weather gets increasingly cold, they will need to wear 
additional layers underneath their school shirt such as a white vest, t-shirt or an under-armour style top.  
Students must continue to wear their Limehurst jumper, cardigan and/or blazer.  Please remember that 
hoodies are not allowed in school. 
 
Students in years 7 to 10 will carry on wearing their Limehurst PE kit on the days that they have practical 
PE.  To stay warm, they should either wear additional layers underneath their PE top (as above) or wear 
a Limehurst jumper, cardigan or blazer on top of their blue PE top.  
 
Full details of our uniform expectations can be found on the school website here.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr J Mellor 
Headteacher 
 

https://www.limehurst.org.uk/schooluniform

